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TRACY POLICE DEPARTMENT ARRESTS SUSPECT IN STABBING INCIDENT 

ON BRIDLE CREEK CIRCLE 
  
TRACY, California – On Tuesday, April 1, 2025, around 3:50 p.m., the Tracy Police Department 
Communications Center began receiving reports of an individual stabbed in the 1800 block of Bridle Creek 
Circle. Responding Tracy PD Patrol Officers located a 30-year-old male suffering from a stab wound in front of 
the residence. Officers began providing life-saving first aid until personnel from the South San Joaquin County 
Fire Authority arrived on scene to continue care before transporting the individual to an area hospital. 
 
Based on information provided by reporting parties, responding Officers identified Jessica Krepp (31 years old 

from Tracy) as possibly being the subject responsible for the stabbing. Krepp was contacted outside of the 

residence and detained without incident. 

   
Investigators assigned to the General Investigations Unit (GIU) responded to the residence to continue the 
investigation. Based on initial information, the victim and Krepp are believed to be married, with the incident 
stemming from a domestic dispute - posing no threat to the community at large. 
  
Krepp was arrested for PC 245(A)(1) – Assault with a Deadly Weapon and booked into San Joaquin County Jail.  
  
At this time, the investigation is ongoing. If you have any information, contact Detective Badr Fayyaz at 
Badr.Fayyaz@TracyPD.com or (209) 831-6966. 
 
Media Inquiries    
Sergeant Michael Richards   Kaylin Heefner    
Chief of Staff     Public Information Officer   
Tracy Police Department    Tracy Police Department   
(209) 814-0621                            (209) 666-5815   
Mike.Richards@TracyPD.com   Kaylin.Heefner@TracyPD.com   
  

mailto:Badr.Fayyaz@TracyPD.com
mailto:Mike.Richards@TracyPD.com
mailto:Kaylin.Heefner@TracyPD.com

